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PRESS RELEASE 

 

THE AFRICAN UNION REITERATES ITS CONCERN ABOUT  

THE SITUATION IN BURUNDI 

 
Addis Ababa, 4 November 2015: The Chairperson of the Commission of the African Union (AU), Dr. 
Nkosazana Dlamini-Zuma, reiterates the AU’s deep concern about the situation obtaining in 
Burundi. She notes the continuation of acts of violence and the increase of statements that are 
likely to further aggravate the current situation and create conditions for more instability, with 
devastating consequences for Burundi and the whole region. She expresses the AU’s strong 
condemnation of all acts of violence and violations of human rights, as well as of all statements that 
can inflame the situation. 
 
Against this background, the Chairperson of the Commission reminds all concerned Burundian 
stakeholders that the AU Peace and Security Council (PSC), at its 551st meeting, held on 17 October 
2015, decided, in support of the efforts aimed at finding an early and consensual solution to the 
crisis facing Burundi, to impose targeted sanctions against all Burundian actors whose action and 
statements contribute to the persistence of violence and impede the search for a solution.  
 
The Chairperson of the Commission stresses, once again, that only an inclusive dialogue, bringing 
together all Burundian stakeholders, will enable Burundi to overcome the serious prevailing 
challenges and prevent the situation from totally undermining the gains made since the signing of 
the Arusha Agreement for Peace and Reconciliation. She urges the Burundian authorities and other 
concerned actors to demonstrate the sense of responsibility that the situation demands and to 
place the interests of the Burundian people above any other consideration. 
 
The Chairperson of the Commission reiterates the AU’s support to the mediation efforts led by 
President Yoweri Museveni of Uganda, on behalf of the East African Community (EAC), and urges 
the Government of Burundi and all the other concerned stakeholders to lend him their full 
cooperation.   
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